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MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD at the ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on Wednesday 16th January 2019

Those in attendance - Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott (Chairman;) Cllr T. Merritt; (Vice Chairman;) Cllr. M. Chubb: Cllr. J. M. Britton; Cllr. G. Barriball;

Members of the public present: 0

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 7.30pm.

1. Apologies received. Cllr. B. Stearman; Cllr. T. Angove; Cllr. M. Greenaway

2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time. (Standing orders suspended during this session) No Questions 

4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the last meeting held on Wednesday 7th November 2018 having 
    been previously circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman Cllr. N. Wonnacott. Proposer Cllr. J. 
[bookmark: _Hlk535952232]    Britton seconded Cllr. T. Rooke Carried nem.com.

5. Financial update. 


· (a)The Clerk issued members of the Council with a copy of the up to date accounts 
prior to the meeting. (Please see separate sheet in finances section) 

· [bookmark: _Hlk531264948](b)To discuss and ratify the budget & precept for the financial year 2019/20.  
The council approved the budget, which now includes provision for a Public Access 
Defibrillator, Telephone line and Broadband, which will incur ongoing costs for the 
Parish Council.  The Council after discussion approved an increase of £459 
taking the precept up to £2550. This figure equates to an increase of £7.03 per 
property per year, based on a band D property in Tetcott & Luffincott Parishes. 
Proposer Cllr. J. Pearce, Seconded Cllr. T. Merritt. Carried nem.com. 

· (c) The Clerk reminded members of the Council that the Devon Communities 
      Together (ex -TAP Fund) was still available to claim from Torridge District Council 
                         for the year 2018/19. The proposed new water system for the Village (Arscott Hall) 
                         was suggested as a worthy recipient for the £142. Proposer Cllr. T. Rooke 
                         seconded Cllr. N. Wonnacott. Carried nem.com.  Clerk to action.

· (d)The Parish Council had received a request from the village (Arscott) Hall Committee 
for a grant towards the proposed new water system, they intend to install this as soon 
as funds allow. It isn’t the normal Parish Council policy to award grants in January, but 
it was felt there was some urgency on this occasion and agreed a grant of £500 
Proposer Cllr. J. Pearce Seconded Cllr. G. Barriball. Carried nem.com. 







· (e) The Parish Council discussed ways of financing a much-needed new kitchen 
for the village (Arscott) Hall. The current kitchen had been fitted when the village 
(Arscott) Hall was built twenty-five years ago and was now in poor condition. 
The Parish Council agreed that as the village (Arscott) Hall was the heart of the 
community that it should and would do all it could to share some of the expense 
of refurbishing the village (Arscott) Hall. The Hall Committee itself is due to 
commence on a costly programme of works to update the facilities at 
the village (Arscott) Hall, starting with some replacement window units and 
a new 180 litre Dual emersion unvented hot water tank along with associated 
pipework for a new hot water supply to the kitchen sinks, ladies, gents 
and disabled toilets. The Parish Council agreed that they would try to raise the 
funds by way of a grant application to the Community Fund. Proposer 
Cllr. N. Wonnacott Seconded Cllr. T. J. Rooke. Carried nem.com. Clerk to Action.

6. Resignation. Cllr. D. Cobbledick had spoken to the Clerk with reference to her imminent resignation due to 
    her moving out of the County. It was agreed that the Parish Council could manage without a replacement for 
    Cllr. Cobbledick until the Local Council Elections take place in May this year.

7. Defibrillator.  At our meeting on the 8th of August the Clerk was asked to obtain costs and information involving
    the purchase and installation of A Public Access Defibrillator. The costs were discussed, and it was agreed 
    that the Parish Council would apply to the Community Fund in the hope of securing the funding needed. 
    Proposer Cllr. N. Wonnacott.  Seconded Cllr. T. Rooke. Carried nem.com. A representative from Duchy 
    Defibrillators has offered to come to demonstrate the equipment and answer questions on the Defibrillator at 
    our next meeting. 

 8. Any other business (Exchange of information) Cllr. T. Rooke presented Play equipment options 
     and rough costs for a proposed play area in the village (Arscott Hall grounds) A rough estimate was 
     somewhere in the region of £10,000. The Clerk agreed to investigate funding and grants available for this 
     type of project.
     



Dates for Parish Council/Community Fund meetings 2019 

Wednesday 6th February    Wednesday 1st May
Wednesday 7th August       Wednesday 6th November


The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 8.45pm


 

  Chairman…………………………………                                                           Date ……………………              



